
emergencies? A vision-oriented, ongoing cumulative development process that builds on and

beyond the foundation provided by existing arrangements toward the objective of a composite UN

Standing Emergency Capability is feasible.

Hopefully, this report will stimulate further thought and supportive effort. It is flot intended to

preclude the pursuit of more ambitious arrangements should the political context change. As

previously noted, there have been occasions when the necessary consensus was close at hand. The

challenge remains, as does the need. There has also been modest progress since William R. Frye

made the case for a planned evolution in his seminal 1957 study, A United Nations Peace Force.

Whether the appropriate lessons have been learned or s-purned will now devend on the extent to


